Walney Oaks Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes

October 19, 2011
An annual meeting of the membership was convened at the Sully District Government Center, located at 4900 Stonecroft Blvd., Chantilly, Virginia.

Attendees:
Jennifer Miner

President

Greg Clor

Vice President

Michelle Breslin
Treasurer

Suzanne Cross

Secretary

Neville Crenshaw
Director
Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:06pm with nine homeowners, five board members, 46 proxies, and 1 CMC representative.
Proof of Mailing/Proof of Quorum

We have proof of quorum with 54 attendees/proxies received.  Three letters were sent to each Homeowner dated September 8, September 27, and October 14.
Approval of Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the 2010 Annual Meeting were read and a motion was made by Rob Mozeleski  to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded and the motion carried.

President’s Report/Community Issues: The Board applied for and received a grant from the Neighborhood Enhancement Partnership Program in the amount of $1650.  We could not solidify an agreement with CYA. The grant had requirements regarding volunteer hours and in-kind donations. We would like to apply for a modification to the grant to turn the field into multipurpose field (soccer, baseball, lacrosse, etc.). We will apply for this grant if the community thinks that they can provide the necessary volunteer hours in “sweat equity” and in-kind donations. 

A homeowner inquired about a swimming pool or tennis courts. A swimming pool has been looked at in the past and has been deemed too expensive for the size of the neighborhood. A tennis court would be more feasible but would cause an assessment and dues likely to rise.

We can purchase with the grant money moveable soccer goals for the field. The moveable goals would allow the field to be used as a soccer field and for other purposes as well. Baseball practice and other sports practice still could continue.
A concern may be people from outside the community coming to play on the soccer field. This situation can be monitored by residents and/or police.
A homeowner brought up the condition of the Tot Lot. It is in disrepair and needs attention, whether through a grant or not. The community can submit ideas via the email on the website or to a board member directly.

Political signs: They are currently going to be allowed in the community but must be taken down immediately after the election. In the convenants documents, all signs are unapproved except for real estate signs and signs for security companies. There are regulations on political signs by a Fairfax County Zoning ordinance.  The Board has researched the issue and found that HOA covenants trump County law, which allows display of political signs 75 days prior to and 30 days after the election. 
Tree Removal: Any tree that measures in diameter 4” in diameter needs to have an application submitted to the ARB. Many trees in the neighborhood have been damaged by storms and need to be taken down but must still be approved. Tree save areas in the community have regulations from Fairfax County governing removal of trees.  You must replace any tree you cut down in a tree save area. A homeowner questioned the issue of the County cutting down the trees and not planting replacement. Jennifer Miner will provide the homeowner with the contact information of the arborist to resolve the issue.
No Soliciting Signs have been posted at the entrances to the community. If a solicitor comes by homeowners can ask to see their solicitor’s license and also ask them to leave the community.  
Yard Sale: For the second year in a row, the yard sale was not as successful as in past year.  A suggestion has been made to move all the yard sales to the ballfield area for a “one-stop” shopping arrangement. Another option is not to hold the yard sale every year. 

Annual Block Party: This year there was another successful party. The fire department was there with their new equipment.  

Neighborhood Watch: Janice Crowley is the neighborhood contact but could not be here tonight. Incidents in our neighborhood include an assault in April 2011, a drug offense in June 2011, larceny in June 2011, and larceny in July 2011. A homeowner brought up a possibility of security cameras throughout the community. Questions arose about privacy issues and financial issues of installation, maintenance, and monitoring of the cameras.  The issue could be explored if needed.  
Mosque Update: Tariq Amjed stated that construction is coming along well. The builder has estimated a mid-January completion date. Because of safety concerns, people should not be coming up to the mosque construction site. The mosque community is excited for the facility to be completed and available to be part of the community. Services should start after acquiring an occupancy permit. Main service is the Friday prayer at 1:30 – 2:30. Large crowds are not expected. Traffic will not be an issue as many people are unable to make it to the mosque to pray five times a day and will pray at home instead.  Events and prayers are held on the weekends along with children’s classes. Funds still are needed and fundraisers are held periodically.  
Treasurer’s Report: As of August 31, 2011 (12th month of fiscal year) the Association reflected year-to-date income of $106,399.11. The Association’s budget projected year-to-date income of $106,301.00.  Therefore, there is a positive $98.11 budget variance.  The financials reflected year-to-date expenses of $103,461.53.  The Association’s budget projected year-to-date expenses of $106,297.00.  Therefore, there is a positive year-to-date budget variance of $2835.47.  There is a net income as of August 31, 2011 of $2937.59.  The Association’s budget projected a net gain of $4.00 at this point in the fiscal year.  Therefore, there is a variance of $2933.58
Committee Reports:
Architectural Review Board – A homeowner is interested in installing solar panels. They are prohibited in convenants and a modification would have to occur to allow them. 
Changes require a 2/3 majority to change. The convenants may be outdated and will be up for discussion and change in the near future. 
Appointment of Inspectors of Election:

Two volunteers were selected from the community to serve as Election Inspectors - 
Nomination of Candidates:

Three candidates are running for election – Michelle Breslin, Suzanne Cross and Sardav Zaman (AJ).  The candidates read their candidacy statements and gave brief statements.  We are tasked with electing 2 homeowners to the Board for a three-year term.
Open Forum/Questions and Answers:

Community directory has not been updated lately and needs to be updated soon. Two homeowners volunteered to help with the effort. 
Announcement of Election Results: 
Michelle Breslin and Suzanne Cross were re-elected.

Adjournment:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:06.
